
Richland High Instrumental Music Boosters 

Board Members 

President: Jackie Martin Vice President: Martin Iedema 

Treasurer: Robin DeLorenzo Secretary: Raye Lynn Brown 

Director: Jason Rose Media Chair: Ginger Wireman 

Food Chair: Nici Hillebrant Quad/Pit Chair: Anthony DeLorenzo 

Fundraising Chair: Vacant  

Meeting Minutes 

Opening 

 The regular meeting of the Richland High School Instrumental Music Boosers 

was called to order at 6:32 PM on April 12, 2016 in the RHS band room by Jackie 

Martin.  

Present: 

Jackie Martin Raye Lynn Brown Mark Bown Martin Iedema 

Anne See (and baby) Nici Hillebrant Daleen Smith Ginger Wireman 

Deb Dihel 

 
   

Approval of Minutes 

 March minutes were reviewed, Jackie made motion to approve, Martin seconded, 

none opposed. 

Treasurers Report – Robin DeLorenzo 

 Robin was not present. Jackie relayed the report would be sent via e-mail. 

 

Director’s Report – Jason Rose 

 Jason Rose not present, report relayed by Jackie. State Solo and Ensemble will be 

held April 29 and 30, the school is paying for the students to attend.  

 Chaperones are needed for the Central Washington University Jazz Festival to be 

held on May 21, more information to follow. A long day is anticipated with the 

estimate being 6:00 AM to 10:00 PM, loading the bus for the return trip at 

approximately 7:30 PM. Students will need money for lunch and dinner. Cassie 

Cook will be overseeing both Jazz 1 and Jazz 2. More details will follow as they 

become available. 

 



Director’s Report (Continued) 

 Jason is going to try to get the raw recording of the Stadium Echoes DVD and 

finish it himself. 

President’s Report – Jackie Marin 

 Jackie is checking on show shirts and DVD from last year’s Chicago trip. 

 Jackie will be contacting Sean Murphy in reference to the Stadium Echoes DVD 

and possibly pictures from Senior Night to use at the award ceremony. 

Old Business  

 Financial audit date to be announced. 

 Drums Along the Columbia T-Shirts are available at a reduced price for 

volunteers. Next meeting will be held April 14. Ticket pre-sale prices are as 

follows: 

o General admission cost $5.00 for sale at $15.00 

o Reserved Seats cost $5.00 for sale at $20.00 

o Family four-pack cost $15.00 for sale at $45.00 

 Marching band equipment discussion has been tabled until Tony DeLorenzo is 

present. 

New Business 

 Anticipated open board and chair positions for the upcoming year are as follows: 

o Vice President 

o Charter Marching Band Chair 

o Uniform Chair (Daleen Smith expressed interest if she can get help. Nici 

Hillebrant and Rebecca Hodges have offered to assist and teach, but not to 

be the lead.) 

o Fund Raising Chair 

o Membership Chair (Robin DeLorenzo has volunteered) 

 Becky needs more pictures for the slide show. Submission cutoff date of May 6 

for inclusion. 

 Bomberopoly door-to-door sales April 23 beginning at 9:00 AM. Prizes to include 

movie tickets, spring sports cards, and possibly socks. 

 Ginger Wireman made a motion to purchase a 4-pack of DATC tickets as a prize. 

Deb Dihel seconded the motion, which carried with none opposed. 

 Phone book distribution for fund raising usually occurs near the second week of 

June. 

 

 

 

 



Open Discussion  

 Anne See reported that basketball season ended more abruptly than anticipated, 

coaches are optimistic for next season. She requests that funds budgeted for the 

8th grade night be rolled over to next season. She wants to plan the 8th grade night 

well in advance, supplying dates as soon as they are set. 

 A question was raised about Pep Band performing for WSU games and Tri-City 

Americans games. Anne See reported that WSU contacts us when they are in 

town for games. She is hopeful to participate in more activities next season. 

 Spring Swing: 

o Deb Diehl reports that we must be completely out of the community center 

by 11:00 PM after the Spring Swing, this is an hour later than last year. 

We need to encourage orchestra students to help with cleanup as Jazz 

Bands will be playing an extra hour this year and be on a 6:00 AM bus to 

Ellensburg the next morning. 

o On Friday, April 15, Jackie and Nici will be visiting classrooms to discuss 

building baskets for silent auctions. Silent Auction sheet templates to be 

made by Mark Brown. 

o Linens, coffee, center pieces, and saran wrap will be provided RHSIMB.  

o Volunteers are still needed. No positions will be pre-assigned, but 

placement will be made wherever the need is greatest.  

o Jackie moved to budget $200 for the Spring Swing, seconded by Nici, 

none were opposed. 

o Ticket prices will be $7.00 for adults, $5.00 for students. There will be 

150 tickets for RHS to sell and 150 for Chief Joseph Middle School to 

sell. 

 Ginger Wireman suggested changes to leadership camp for the students to go to 

Eastern Washington vs Central Washington, or perhaps alternating from year-to-

year. 

 Martin asked about the welcome letter for incoming freshmen. Jackie reported 

that she has it ready for Jason to fill in the blanks. 

 

Adjournment 

Jackie moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:48 PM, none opposed. 

 


